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Monday 17th December 2018 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
I just wanted to give you an update on Literacy (in particular reading) as we near the end of the Autumn Term. 

I have been really pleased with how many children have enjoyed our Golden Ticket Challenge over the last year and a half. Teachers and assistants mark Reading Logs in classes every week and lots of children are reading five times a week and winning tickets for our prize giving ceremony each half term. 

This half term we have been amazingly lucky to have received a reading gift from The Siobhan Dowd Trust which liked our work on our School Library so much that they donated a book for each day of Advent. The children who won the Golden Ticket prizes this half term have been the ones chosen to open the presents and they will be the first to be able to borrow them. The books given to us can be seen on our Twitter account. If you do not follow us on Twitter, the details to follow are on the boards in the hall. We try to post ideas on great reading books and it is a good way to know what is going on in school. 

Our Library is almost complete. We need to buy a few more cosy rugs and complete the cataloguing system but we are using it regularly now and it is full of lovely new books. 

I intend to run a Library club on a Thursday after school next term so that there is access to all children and a place to read in school for any child who wishes to enjoy books on a regular basis. 

I have been giving advice to staff recently on hearing children read in school and changing books. 

We are very keen that, while we want the children to read regularly and develop their reading stamina, we would like them to enjoy the process of reading and spend time lingering over books and words. I am going to give some classes vocabulary and ‘sparkling lines’ books where children can collect amazing words that they read and fantastic sentences which build character and setting. If your child comes home with a book like this, please could you help them to jot down new words that they find and help them to find out and remember the meanings of these words. Please could you also encourage them to choose their favourite sentence or paragraph from a book and ask them to explain to you why it is their favourite? Perhaps you could compare favourite sentences or paragraphs at home? This is the sort of activity we are engaging in at school. 
I am encouraging staff, children and parents put the brakes on sometimes and spend time over one book. I have been asking members of staff supporting younger children to re read books with pupils so they pupils become very familiar with stories and really feel that they understand the book they have just read. This will help with sentence holding and retelling skills. 
Our older children are being encouraged to collect new vocabulary and excellent phrases and sentences in the back of their |Reading Logs. This is to ensure children know what the words they read mean and that they can commit them to memory in order to grow their vocabulary. The new style SATS require a broad vocabulary and an ability to infer and deduce (including the Maths Reasoning Papers) so encouraging children to truly understood what they have read and to link their reading to the world around them and other books that they have read is a useful thing. 

I have been asking staff to check that children are not reading books which are too hard too quickly; a child may be able to decode a book but, if they are not able to understand, recall and answer inference and deduction question, the book may be too hard. 

I have also asked that staff ensure children are reading a breadth of genres. Our Bug Club scheme is really good for this as it has some very engaging books across the curriculum. 

The other beneficial thing about Bug Club is the ‘Bug’ facility. If a child is able to correctly answer the ‘Bugs’, we know that the book is at the right level for the child. The Bugs also slow the children down so they have to stop and think about the text rather than just racing to finish it. For younger children, there is a ‘read to me’ function which really helps with fluency and expression. If your child has finished their home reading book from the scheme, reading a Bug Club book is a great way to fill the gap. 
We are trying to offer our children a broad, balanced and language rich environment here at St George’s. Your help with this is vital. Talking about the books they read and the world around them at home will really support us. Visiting the library, giving books as gifts, watching wildlife documentaries or science shows would all be a great help in broadening your child’s experience and will help your child to engage with school topics. 

For World Book Day (Thursday 7th March 2019) we will be hosting a day based on Mystery Writing. We will be planning fun mystery clues for the children to follow around the school. These clues will lead to book titles. We will spend time reading mystery stories to the children on that day. In line with this, we would like children to come to school wearing a clue to a book. This does not need to be a full costume but it can be an item or a prop. We will have a parade and children will have to guess the book title from the clue that a child is wearing. On Friday 8th March, the school will be visited by an author; we hope this will be an inspiring experience to follow on from World Book Day. 
Thank you for all the Reading Log signing and home reading you have done this year. Your support is greatly appreciated.
Have a lovely Christmas. 

Kind Regards, 

Mrs Earp
